
January 27, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Staff and Families, 
 
We are pleased to share that we have no residents who are COVID-19 positive, nor any residents currently 
quarantining due to exposure.  We have 4 staff currently out due to COVID-19.  All residents are expected to 
wear masks in common spaces through Sunday February 13th.  We will review our policy and share any updates in 
the memo on February 10th.    If you are enjoying a meal or drink in a dining room or at the bar, you may remove 
your mask.  If you stand up from the dining table, if you are in line for food, or if you are seated in a common 
area, you are asked to kindly wear your mask.  Please be respectful and compliant if staff remind you to wear 
your mask; they are being diligent in following our current policies and practices.  Guests are welcome in the 
Village, but must complete our screening and wear masks as they move through common areas.  In the Care 
Center, visitors must complete our screening and wear masks in both common areas and residents’ rooms.  We 
appreciate your partnership in keeping Dunwoody Village open and safe. 
 
Masks 
Residents must wear masks in all common areas until February 13th.   See information above. 
 
Electric Outage – Wednesday February 2, 2022 
On Wednesday, February 2nd, we will be having an electric outage that will affect Penrose, East Country Houses, 
Patten, Fairlee, Pavilion, and the pool.  There will be no electricity and no heat. The shutdown is from 9am thru 
3pm. This shutdown will connect the rest of the power on the east side of the building to our new power with the 
new project. Lunch will be provided for Penrose residents and East Country House residents, as well as a lanterns 
for dark areas (like your bathroom).  Residents residing on Patten, Fairlee and Pavilion will also be provided with 
all of the supplies that they need for the day. Please contact Kathy Barton (610-359-4428 or 
kbarton@dunwoody.org) with any questions. It is recommended to set your heat higher overnight and charge 
your electronics overnight. 
 
Gas Outage – Thursday February 3rd, 2022 
On Thursday February 3rd, we will have a gas shutdown on campus that will affect Patten, Fairlee, Dundale West, 
Pavilion, Leeland, Woodlea, the laundry room, Health and Wellness, the auditorium, the lobby, and the 
kitchen.  This means there will be no heat or hot water.  Electric and the elevators will work.  The outage is 
scheduled for 9am-5pm.  There is a chance that there will be a gas smell in the building on the bottom floor 
between EVS and Wes’s office as they drain the lines. If you smell a very strong odor of gas, please contact Brian 
Worthington at 610-359-4443 so we can check this out.  Please contact Kathy Barton (610-359-4428 or 
kbarton@dunwoody.org) with any questions or concerns. 
 
Resident Activities 
Religious Services cancelled for Sunday, January 30th.  Catholic Mass in the Activities Center will not be scheduled 
for Wednesday, February 2nd.  The next Mass is planned for Wednesday, March 3rd. 
 
Dining Presentation 
On February 4th the presentation will address the dining venue names only.  We continue to evaluate your 
questions, comments and feedback and continue to explore programs and services offered at other 
organizations.  The presentation will be in the auditorium and on Channel 1970.  Please contact Kayla at 610-723-
4601 or kmcfadden@dunwoody.org if you plan to attend in the auditorium.    
 
Dining Services: 
On Tuesday, February 1st we will celebrate the Chinese New Year with the following dinner: 



Salad, Cantonese Salad: Green Onion, red pepper, water chestnuts, celery, in a sherry vinaigrette. 
Entrees:   Sweet n Sour Pork, General Tso`s Chicken, Seabass in ginger and scallions, and Roast Chicken.  Fried 
Rice, Mixed Vegetables and Fortune Cookies!   
 
Dining on February 2nd  
Morning Coffee 7:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Main Lobby 
Lunch service as usual. 
Dinner: Main Lobby Buffet – Regular Evening Service  5 p.m. 
Terrace Dining Room Open -5:30 p.m. -Reservations needed. 
Village Grill To-Go’s  - 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
 
Dining on February 3rd 
Morning Coffee 7:30 a.m. to11:00 a.m. Main Lobby 
No Lunch Service except those on home delivery. 
Dinner: Main Lobby Buffett Regular Evening Dinner Service 5 p.m. 
Terrace Dining Room:  Closed 
Village Grill To-Go`s – 5:30 p.m. -6:30 p.m. 
 
Fitness Center Relocation 
Due to construction needing to tie into the existing sewer system, located underneath the gym floor, we are 
closing the current fitness center as of Thursday February 3rd.  The temporary fitness area will be in apartment E-
311 until the new fitness center is ready in late April.  A maximum of 4 people will be allowed in the fitness center 
at any one time. Please sign up for times by calling the pool at 610-359-4456.  Fitness Committee members are 
selecting the machines that will be moving to the temporary space which will open Monday February 7th.  The 
indoor chair yoga will be held in the Skilled Activities Room in the Care Center from 11:30-12noon on Tuesdays 
and Fridays, Tai Chi will be held on Saturdays 11:30-12 noon. All IL residents using the temporary Fitness Center 
or attending classes in the Care Center will be required to wear masks at all times.  
 
Floral Studio Valentine’s Day Sale 
The Floral Studio will be holding its first ever Dunwoody-wide Valentine’s Sale on Wednesday Feb 9, from 12-3 
pm in the auditorium.  We will offer a wide variety of floral designs and quality chocolates, including:  large 
flower bouquets, bud vases, china pitchers, decorated boxes, miniature lovely wreaths for your door, candy 
bouquets, and more!  The items will be fit for every budget, reasonably priced from $5.00, up!   As each item is 
unique, sales will be on a first- come first- served basis.  Remember, proceeds will benefit DVRA entertainment. 
Note:  We will also offer a delivery option at check out if you want a gift to be sent to a friend in Independent 
Living or the Care Center. Please come and support the sale!   
 
Veterinarian Services: 
The veterinarian, Dr. Dieter, will be returning for in home visits on Monday, February 14th. Please contact Erin 
Price at 610-707-4898 by Thursday, February 10th to schedule a visit. 
 
Construction: 
On the west side of the building, the stone mason is finishing up replacement of the stone veneer.  There is still 
miscellaneous exterior work going on as warm days permit.  Inside the building, paint and ceiling grid are 
ongoing, as well as wood trim and ceramic tile.  The first of the cabinets are being installed, as well as paneling in 
the kitchens.  The plumber continues to work on permanent gas piping in order that the new rooftop mounted 
heating equipment can be started in coming months. 
 
Warm regards, 
Maureen 


